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Dear Mr Haines



I am writing on behalf of Thomas Pocklington Trust, and the Sight Loss Councils we support. Together, we campaign to improve the lives of the two million people living with some form of sight loss the NHS estimates there are. We believe society should support blind and partially sighted people of all ages to live the life they want to lead.

Our priority national campaign this year is transport and both trains and train stations form a key part of that. Trains are a great transport solution for blind and partially sighted people, but more must be done to ensure they can rely on accessible trains, starting at the stations. Government research shows many blind and partially sighted people simply avoid travelling by rail due to accessibility issues and the rates of travel among those with mobility difficulties is staggering low.

As I am sure you are aware, recently the Network Rail Wales and Western project communications team has won a national Achieving Communications Excellence award in the Putting Passengers First category for its work with our Bristol Sight Loss Council. This work represents a landmark for blind and partially sighted people because, for the first time, blind and partially sighted people are able to navigate a Network Rail station using an audio guide.

We would like to ask for further detail on Network Rail’s plans to extend this to other railway stations across the network. We would be happy to work with you to explore how we can build on this project and support engagement with your teams through our local Sight Loss Councils. We would be happy to meet with you or a member of your team at the earliest opportunity to discuss this and your wider work to improve the accessibility of the railway network for blind and partially sighted people. 

I look forward to receiving your reply.

Yours sincerely

Mike Bell

Mike Bell
Head of Public Affairs and Campaigns
Thomas Pocklington Trust

Please reply to: tom.jones@pocklington-trust.org.uk
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Head office: 3 Queen Square, London, WC1N 3AR
Tel: 020 8995 0880                               
Email: info@pocklington-trust.org.uk    
Web: www.pocklington-trust.org.uk      
Chief Executive: Charles Colquhoun 
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